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SECURITY ALERT 

 
As the Christmas and New Year festivities are approaching, there is the need to 
remind the University community to adhere to minimum security measures, which 
have been severally highlighted through this medium.  Also, the dry season, which 
could be hazardous if not well managed, is approaching.   
 

In the light of these developments, and for the sake of emphasis, some security 
measures that could guide staff and students are hereby stated as follows: 
 

(a) Bush Burning:  Bush burning should be avoided during the dry season as this 
could lead to unimaginable inferno and could be destructive.  Security Office 
should be alerted immediately in case of fire outbreak. 

 

(b) Fire Crackers/Bangers/Explosives:  During the approaching festivities and dry 
season, fireworks, crackers and explosives should be avoided.  In fact, these 
devices have long been banned by the Nigeria Police.  Whoever indulges in the 
use of fireworks during these festivities would be arrested and prosecuted. 

 

(c) Campus Residents:  Campus residents are advised to ensure that their doors 
and windows are firmly locked before going to bed.  The habit of opening 
doors and windows to take fresh air while sleeping should be avoided. 

 

(d) Electrical Appliances: During the festivities and dry season period, electrical 
appliances should be switched off when not in use. 

 

(e) Suspicious Movements:  Residents on Campus should alert the Security Office 
in case of any suspicious movements in their areas. 

 

(f) Emergencies:  In case of emergencies, please call the Security Office 
immediately and please check the University Official Bulletins for contact 
telephone numbers of the Security Office. 

  

We wish you happy celebration. 

 
Thank you. 

 
 
O. I. Olukoya, MNIM, FPA 
Registrar  


